Individual Service Funds
· An Individual Service Fund (ISF) is a different way for the citizen to buy care from a care provider. With an ISF, the citizen has choice and control over the support they need without having to take on the responsibility of looking after the money.
· The Council will give the citizen’s money (the ISF) to the care provider, on a monthly basis. The care agency will work with the citizen in order to agree with them as to how they would like their money to be spent and how their care and support is to be arranged.
· This flexibility means that more than one care provider could be used to support the citizen. 
· The Care Provider needs to be paid to manage the ISF. An amount of £15.00 per month will be deducted from the ISF by the Care Provider.
· The care provider will be able to provide ‘real time’ and ‘on line’ access to the citizen, family members and to the Council in order to show how the ISF has been spent. Printed statements will also be available upon request.
· In doing so, the care provider will be able to show the citizen, families and the Council the number of care hours delivered and how those care hours have been delivered.

· A signed three way agreement between the provider, the citizen and the Council will be in place in order to ensure that every one is clear about what they need to do.
· Any unspent monies on the ISF account will be refunded to the Council. Unless money is being saved for a specific reason, refunds to come back to the Council every three months.

